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26/03/2023. A few Spring flowers and 

some welcome sunshine brighten up what 

could otherwise be a stark, wintry scene. 
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Disclaimer 
 

The articles appearing in this magazine do not necessarily reflect 
the views of the Parish Council nor of the Parish Pump Editor. 

Parish Councillors Telephone List 

Alan Moss (chair) 01579 362064 Marlene Carr (vice-chair) 01579 362919 

James Bruce  07411 192645 Martin Corney    01579 382450 

Sandra Doe   01579 363096 Rosemary Farley  01579 384810 

Nigel Gisby   01579 363096 Tony Hodson   07973 536964 

Nigel Libby   07968 891814 Paul Mann    01579 363757 

Patricia Steer  01579 363096 Ivor Vaughan   07979 934604 

Craig Vaughnley  01579 364083 

Sharon Daw (Cornwall Councillor) 07837 379305 slash.dash.daw@gmail.com 

Meetings of St Ive Parish Council 

Meetings are now being held on the 2nd Monday of the month except 

August and December when no meetings are held. Please see the 

Parish Council website for meeting dates, agendas and minutes. 

http://st-ive-parishcouncil.gov.uk/minutes-agendas/ 

Police Community Neighbourhood Office  

Your Community Support Officer is PCSO Steve Edser 30173. 
email: CIOSNBMLLST@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk 
To report a crime call 101 or go to www.devon-cornwall.police.uk 
In an emergency call 999 

 101 

Minicom  18001 101 

http://st-ive-parishcouncil.gov.uk/minutes-agendas/
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Contact details for St. Ive Parish Council and for Millennium House 
Address for  correspondence:  Millennium House, Century Square, Pensilva PL14 5NF 

General Parish matters should be raised initially with the Parish Clerk, Jenny Hoskin, 
who will present them to the Parish Council. 
Telephone: 01579 363096, email: stiveparish@btconnect.com 

For accounts matters for the Parish and for Millennium House contact John Body,  
Finance Officer: 01579 362102, email:  millenniumhouseadmin@btconnect.com 

Millennium House enquiries and reservations: 01579 363096 
email: millenniumhouse@btconnect.com. 
On the web: Millennium House Website: www.cornwallvenue.com 

Parish website: st-ive-parishcouncil.gov.uk     Facebook: facebook.com/stiveparishcouncil 

Parish Pump Information and Contact Details 

To contact the editor please email: parishpump@btconnect.com 

or phone the Parish office: 01579 363096.  

Hardcopy submissions by post  or by hand to the Parish office, Millennium 

House, or Millennium House reception. 

Softcopy submissions: By email to the editor in MS Word, MS Publisher, pdf, 

Tiff or jpeg. Please use A4 pages and minimum 16 point font as the Pump is 

initially produced in A4 size and reduced to an A5 booklet at the printing stage. 

If in doubt  please contact the editor. 

Bargain Corner free ads by email to the editor or drop off at the Parish Office. 

Deadline for the Parish Pump is STRICTLY 15th of every month 

Parish Pump advertising costs 

The prices for advertising in the Parish Pump are as follows:  

The below prices include VAT at 20%: 

Quarter page: £10:00 per month  or  £100:00 for 12 months. 

Half Page:   £20:00 per month or £200:00 for 12 months. 

Full Page:  £33:00 per month or £330:00 for 12 months. 
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From the Editor 

Strikes are much in the news recently, along with a lot of other stuff that 

we needn’t dwell on. Some very high-profile professions have felt the 

need to withdraw their labour which, I’m sure, they will not have done 

lightly. That’s really just by way of an introduction to some thoughts I’ve 

been having about professions and workforces which, being not so high 

profile, would probably not have quite such an impact if they were to 

take industrial action. For example, spare a thought for the poor old 

hermits! Who would even notice if the hermits went on strike? And how 

are they going to spread the word about their grievances? How would 

we even know if they were upset about their working conditions or just 

about their pay? Because any demonstrations they might organise 

would have to be conducted alone and in their own hermitages. Even if 

they managed to organise, say, 1000 demonstrations at 1000 locations 

around the country, they would have limited impact if there was only one 

person at each, and all of them were on remote hillsides, where no man 

dwelleth. Then there’s the matter of slogans to put on their placards: 

“Alone we stand, alone we fall?” Probably not. 

“One for one and one for one?” Doubtful. 

 And what would they chant to foster solidarity among their number? 

“Two, four, six, eight, no one sees me demonstrate!” 

 Or maybe better … “The hermits, divided, can never be united!”  

So, obviously, that got me thinking about what other groupings might 

adopt as their rallying cries. Let’s say, the anarchists... 

“What do we want? Sound government! When do we want it? Never!” 

Or the experts in knots….  

“Knotologists of the World, untie!” 

(They really are called knotologists, I believe, I looked it up. They have 

previously been known as kompologists, from the ancient Greek, and 

nodologists, a mixture of Latin and Greek, but settled on knotologists, a 

proper mish-mash of Anglo-saxon and Greek.) 

If all of that hasn’t got you rolling about laughing, this definitely won’t: it 

appears that there will be no library van visit in April, because the day it 

was due is Good Friday. Sorry! 

Until next month - Joe  
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Chairmans Report April 2023 

The clocks have gone forward one hour to British Summer Time; the 
flowers are out and we now have lighter mornings. 

As many of you might know, since the AGEUK minibus was removed 
the Parish Council has been looking to obtain funding to purchase our 
own Minibus. In March last year we applied to the National Lottery for 
funding. We have passed the initial stage and have been allocated a 
Funding Manager for stage 2. Although these are very good signs, it is 
still not a sure thing. Let’s keep our fingers crossed. 

There have been a number of planning applications in the Parish, if you 
would like to make a comment regarding an application, this can be 
done via the Cornwall Council planning web site. 

The council has a Neighbourhood Development Plan sub-committee 
which has been putting together a framework that will, when adopted, 
control development within the Parish, including future housing projects. 
The committee could do with some help. If you can spare some time, 
please contact our Parish Clerk at Millennium House on 01579 363096. 

Stay Safe 

Alan Moss 

St Ive Village Hall PL14 3LZ 
HALL HIRE - £5 an hour 

Includes the use of kitchen and electric 
(except wall heaters which are on a coin meter). 

For bookings ring Beth Sheldrake on  01579 382066 

Regular Group and Activity Timetable 

Gardening Club 
1st Monday monthly 

7:30pm 
01579 382762 

St Ive Snooker 
Club 

Mondays & Thursdays 
7:00pm 

01579 382315 R Bunkum 

Mobile Post Office 
Wednesday 

10:30 - 11:30 am 
 

Coffee Morning Wednesday 10:30 - noon  

Methodist Sunday 
Service 

Check timetable for 
services 

Katherine or Keith Mutton 
01579 382334 
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COMMUNITY COFFEE SHOP 

MILLENNIUM HOUSE PENSILVA 

COMMUNITY  COFFEE  SHOP  

MILLENNIUM  HOUSE,  PENSILVA 
 

We are open Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Fridays 

9.a.m. to 1.p.m. (to coincide with the Post Office). 

We, the volunteers, opened the Coffee Shop in 2017 with 

the hope of giving something back to the community.  The 

atmosphere is relaxed, making it an ideal place to enjoy 

meeting up with friends for a cuppa and a chat. A warm 

welcome is assured. 

We would like to say a huge 'Thank You' for your 

continued support. 

Opening times for the Mel Bar at Millennium House  

Sunday 12 Noon-5 pm  Monday  Closed 

Tuesday 7-11 pm     Wednesday 5-11 pm 

Thursday 5-11 pm    Friday   5-11 pm 

Saturday  5-11 pm (from 2pm for Pensilva football 1st team home games) 

Cornwall water shortages. It’s worth reminding ourselves that a hosepipe 
ban is still in place for our area. Don’t be fooled by recent heavy rain; our 
reservoir levels are still considerably below levels at this time last year. 
Anything we can do to reduce unnecessary water consumption will make a 
significant difference. The next stage in the process, after a hosepipe ban, 
would be drought order restrictions, and that is well worth avoiding! Why not 
collect rainwater and use it to wash the car? For more information see:  
https://www.southwestwater.co.uk/environment/water-resources/
hosepipeban/  
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Parish Council planning meeting. 

A public meeting at Millennium House, Pensilva, on April 4th, 2023 at 7 pm will 

consider the following planning application:  

PA23/01485, Amanda Smee, Land opposite unit 25 Pensilva Industrial Estate, 

St Ive Road, Pensilva – Outline planning consent for an affordable housing, 

rural exception scheme of up to 46 dwellings with all matters reserved, except 

for access. 

This is the proposed development for the land between the Pensilva  Industrial 

Estate and Amanda Way. It has a fairly lengthy history and  has been the 

subject of much speculation and comment, in and around Pensilva, for a 

number of years. 

While I am very far from being an expert on the issue (or on planning matters 

in general) I have been in touch with people who know a lot about the case, 

and I can see that there are complex and emotive issues involved. I would urge 

anybody and everybody who has an interest in the matter to try to attend the 

meeting. This could well be your best chance to listen to the facts and come to 

an informed opinion about the pros and cons of the proposed development. 

Speaking for myself, documents I have seen and conversations I have had 

during the last few days have caused me to adjust my views more than once. I 

feel that we owe it to each other, as a community, to come together and 

discuss issues such as this in a mature and sensible way, and hopefully to unite 

around a common position.  

While it is the job of our councillors to make the final decision about whether 

to recommend planning applications, or not, or something in between, I feel 

sure that they will want to be aware of,  and take into consideration, the views 

and feelings of our community when taking important decisions. It would not 

be fair on them to expect them to do otherwise.  

I hope to see you there. 

Joe Bicarregui (Parish Pump editor). 
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From the Millennium House manager. 

Hi Parish Pump Readers, 

What a wet and windy March. It was less marvellous and more mizzle!  

Thank you to the Events group for organising the St. Patrick Day party and to 

Unleashed Pizza for their delicious pizza! We look forward to having 

Unleashed Pizza here more often!  

We have some great events this month with:  

The Golden Oldies Disco with DJ Bezzah - Saturday 1st April 2023 at 7pm.  

Easter Bingo - Thursday 6th April 2023 at 7pm.  

Dew Barf Band - Sunday 16th April 2023 at 3pm.  

Mind Your Manners Band - Saturday 22nd April 2023 at 8pm.  

We are hosting a community fair Saturday 22nd April from 10am to 3pm to 

showcase what our wonderful community has to offer.  

Speaking of a wonderful community, why not bring your little bunnies along 

for some Easter fun to the Pop Up Play Village on Tuesday 4th April. Book 

your space quick at www.popupplayvillage.co.uk there are limited spaces 

available.  

Slimming World has been a great hit and we are looking at holding another 

session other than Friday evenings!  

If you are interested in a roller skating club, please let me know.  

Coronation plans are underway. If anyone is interested in a table at the craft 

fair on Sunday 7th May 2023, please email me at ness.mhouse@gmail.com 

or call 01579363096.  

We love it when Millennium House is busy and alive. So, if you have a 

wedding, birthday, anniversary or any other celebration or group event that 

you need an amazing space or location for, just pop in an enquiry and we will 

let you know when we can fit you in! 

Have an awe-inspiring April! 

Vanessa 
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St. Ive Village Hall PL14 5LZ 

COFFEE MORNINGS 

WEEKLY PARENT / CARERS AND BABY DROP IN 

Starting Monday 17th April, 2023 

Time: 10 am UNTIL 12 noon 

£3.00 per adult 
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Millennium House 
invites everybody to help us celebrate 

our wonderful community  
at our 

Community Fair 

On Saturday 22nd April 

From 10am until 3pm 

A chance for local groups to 
showcase all the good things 

that are going on in our 
community and for the public to 
come and talk to them about it. 
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King Charles Coronation Celebrations 

St. Ive Village Hall PL14 5LZ 

Barbecue and Buffet 

Date: SUNDAY 6TH MAY, 2023 Time: 3PM UNTIL 5PM 
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Summer Cricket programme now open for 5 to 11 year-olds across the county. 
Bookings are now open for this year's All Stars and Dynamos Cricket programmes, enabling  
children aged 5 to 11 from across the county to take part in the sport. 
Currently 41 Cricket Clubs across the county provide the programme which runs nationally and is 
designed and supported by England Cricket Board.  

Our fantastic Cricket Club Centres in Cornwall provide a 
wonderful opportunity for children to experience the brilliant 
sport of cricket! The fully trained Activators are passionate to 
ignite a love for cricket through helping our All Stars to learn 
the skills of the game and develop a love for cricket. Safe, fun 
and inclusive sessions provide an inspiring and welcoming 
setting for all to enjoy! 
Dynamos Cricket provides the next step to those moving on 
from All Stars and is aimed at children aged 8 to 11 years old. 
The programme focuses on developing their skills.  
Places are available from £40 per child, depending on the 
venue, and can be booked via ecb.co.uk/play/all-stars for All 

Stars and via ecb.co.uk/play/dynamoscricket for Dynamos.  
Cornwall Cricket Board provides subsidised places to children in receipt of pupil premium, to find 
out more please contact admin@cornwallcricket.co.uk or visit www.cornwallcricket.co.uk 
To sponsor, or fundraise for, any of the teams, contact tamsin@cornwallcricket.co.uk 

Liskeard, Callington, and other cricket clubs near us support this programme. Editor. 

Over the course of last year, The Together 

Project has organised events, trips, work days, 

and workshops. At the same time we have 

heard from many residents. We have been 

thinking about all that you have told us. 

We are currently working on creating a booklet in response to  the views, 

interests, comments and ideas you have expressed.  

The main things you wanted to see change were: greater community and nature 

connection; better health and well-being for us and our environment; and more 

sustainable local homes, food, transport and jobs.  

The booklet aims to provide information and ideas that can help bring that about. 

We are a very small group of volunteers with only a small amount of funding from 

donations and the National Lottery Community Fund, but Together we could 

achieve so much. 

Look out for the booklet which we will distribute with the Parish Pump. 

http://ecb.co.uk/play/all-stars
http://ecb.co.uk/play/dynamoscricket
mailto:admin@cornwallcricket.co.uk
http://www.cornwallcricket.co.uk/
mailto:tamsin@cornwallcricket.co.uk


19 

Pensilva Film Club 

What grotty weather we had for our March film night! Despite that, many hardy 
souls made their way through the downpours for our showing of “Where The 
Crawdads Sing.” Well worth it I reckon. I must admit to acting very selfishly when 
booking this movie as, having read the book during lockdown, I wanted to see it 
as soon as I knew it was available. I don’t think any were disappointed and I’m 
pretty sure you could have heard a pin drop during the entire 2 hours.  If you 
missed it with us I would definitely recommend it as a good watch. 

Next month’s offering, on 28 April, will be “A Man Called Otto” which is the 
latest Tom Hanks release. He plays the part of a somewhat cantankerous man 
who has given up on life but is then confronted by new, young neighbours, who 
play their part in breaking through this seemingly unreachable gent to reveal the 
kind-natured person below. Well, if it’s Tom Hanks it’s gotta be good hasn’t it? 
Please note the changed dates for both April (as above) and May – the 12th. We 
have to move our evenings around to accommodate other functions at 
Millennium House and also avoid any planned holidays for James and myself. You 
will see that there are only 2 weeks between the April and May dates. 
As usual we welcome both regular and new members. Membership costs £6 for 
a  year and this includes the first film. Thereafter we charge £3 per film for 
current members. To comply with C-fylm licensing this has to be a member-only 
event. The Mel bar is open for drinks pre and post film.   
For info or queries please contact Judy on 01579 208836 / 07888 178739 or 
judy.two@outlook.com 
Pensilva Film Club in association with C-fylm, part of Creative Kernow.   

Pensilva Film Club (Part of C-Fylm, Creative Kernow) 

Presents: At Millennium House, Pensilva 

A man called Otto 

Friday, April 28th 2023 : 7pm for 7:30 start. 
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THIRTEEN+ YEARS OF WILDLIFE WATCHING IN THE PARISH OF ST. IVE 

Since moving to the Parish at the end of 2009, I have been 
photographing and recording the wildlife which I see at my home on the 
edge of Pensilva on a daily basis. This month I will tell you a bit about a 
bird which we only see in our garden at this time of year … 

… THE MALLARD DUCK 

Mallards have come to our garden pond 
every year bar two, since we moved in. It 
is always a pair and they seem to use our 
pond for courtship and once for mating. 
We think that from 2010 – 17 it was the 
same pair, which seemed to gradually get 
used to us appearing as time went on. 
This culminated in 2017 when they 
stayed right through to breeding and 
were seen for 25 days instead of the 5 -
7 days until then. We watched intrigued 
and amused as a ritual developed with 
the female leaving the pond on a fixed 
route out of the pond, over flower beds 

and under the bird feeder where she fed briefly on fallen seeds before 
completing her circuit back into the pond. At all times, she was closely 
followed by the male, just a few feet behind. Although we only observed 
the mating once, a pattern of this activity followed by about 24 hours 
absence when she would go to a nest she had made of leaves and grasses 
lined with feathers and set a little way away to lay an egg and cover it 
carefully to protect it from predators, before coming back to repeat the 
process. (If you should stumble upon a nest with eggs but no duck, please 
leave it as it is very rare for her to abandon her nest and she will almost 
certainly come back.) We occasionally heard soft quacking noises from 
below the house, but never found the nest. We last saw the female on the 
3rd of January, when she would have gone to brood what may have been 
12 or more eggs. A couple of days after hatching, she would have led 
them away – possibly to our neighbour’s pond which is much bigger than 
ours, so giving better protection from predators to the ducklings. Ducks 
are capable of producing 2 or 3 broods a year, sometimes using holes in 
trees. She can lose more than half her bodyweight during laying and is 
dependent on her mate for protection. Finding a nest site (particularly in 
towns) can be difficult leading to some unusual sites such as a balcony 
several floors up!  

The male (drake) remained for a few days initially following his mate’s 
route alone but appearing less and less as time went by. He would play no  
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more of a role in looking after the young and would gradually lose interest 
and go off to join a group of males. These groups can sometimes indulge 
in what can only be described as gang rape of any nearby female. I have 
seen this when out walking in other parts of the country and it can be a 
pretty violent affair leaving you wondering how she didn’t drown! 

I’m sure you will 
be familiar with 
the appearance of 
this bird, but it is 
worth saying that 
the plainer brown 
female is less 
distinctive as 
other ducks also 
use this strategy 

of a plainer brown female who will be better camouflaged when on the 
nest and is a sure sign of a species where only the female incubates the 
eggs. The above photos illustrate the effectiveness of this strategy. 

Mallards eat plants, seeds berries insects and small fish or tadpoles. I 
have also read that they can eat acorns. 

In winter, their numbers are boosted by migrants from France and the 
Netherlands and stretching east to the Baltic States and on to Finland 
and Russia. Mallards are not classified as ‘of concern’ globally, but UK 
breeding pairs decreased over the 25 years up to 2015 and so are amber 
listed here. 

If indulging in the age old activity of ‘feeding the ducks’, please 
remember that although bread is not harmful to them, it does tend to fill 
them up without providing the nutrition and vitamins they need and 
excessive feeding of bread can lead to malnutrition. It’s a lovely way to 
introduce children to wildlife but needs to be in moderation only.  

To complete our story, after the bumper year of 2017, we were mallard-
free for two years. They then came back again, though I think this is a 
different pair as they are much more skittish than the others. At the 
time of writing, we have seen them on 5 separate days, always at dusk or 
early in the morning. 

HAPPY WILDLIFE WATCHING!   
 

Hilary   
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St Ive & District Gardening Club Report - March 2023 

On Monday 6th March we had a visit from Tony Faul, a Landscape Historian, who told us the 
stories of two Cornish Marys from the 18th Century, Mary Delany and Mary Bryant. They were 
from very different backgrounds and lived very different lives. As Tony pointed out, history is 
about ordinary people’s lives and all our stories will be part of history when we are gone. 

In the 18th Century women had no rights, not even over their own children, and were expected 
merely to serve their menfolk. 

Mary Delany was born in Fowey in 1700 to a wealthy family; her father was an MP. At the age of 
7, Mary was sent to live with her aunt in London, to learn to be a lady who would grow up to 
attract and marry a rich man. At 16 Mary fell in love with a clergyman, Robert, but he was too 
poor for Mary’s family to agree to the marriage. Robert died broken-hearted, not long after. 

Mary’s family decided she should live in Longleat with her uncle, Lord Bath, where she could 
easily meet a rich and suitable man. This turned out to be the 60 year old MP for Launceston, 
Alexander Pendarves, who was very rich and, according to Mary, ‘a fat man’ man. As Tony 
explained this was a time when women didn’t make their own choices; Mary’s uncle was 
delighted to agree to the match due which suited the family’s interests. Mary described the 
marriage as ‘being led to sacrifice’. When Alexander went to London for work, Mary begged him 
to take her too. In London Mary attended fashionable events, where she met younger men, but 
Alexander was worried Mary would leave him and he made her promise not to in return for 
leaving everything to her in his will. Not long after, Alexander died after an evening’s drinking. 
But he hadn’t changed his will, so Mary was left a poor widow. 

Mary moved back to London where she mixed with a very fashionable crowd of famous people. 
One such was John Wesley. They spent time together and Mary had expectations, but John 
Wesley was more interested in leading the Methodist movement. On one of many visits to 
Ireland, Mary watched the very first performance of Handel’s Messiah! In Ireland, Mary met Dr 
Delany, another clergyman from an ordinary background. Once again Mary’s family were not 
impressed & were against a marriage. This time Mary decided not to listen; she followed her 
heart and married him. When Dr Delany died in 1768, Mary moved in with the Duchess of 
Portland. They both had an interest in gardens, flowers being Mary’s favourite.  She began 
making mosaics from tissue paper; they looked like real flowers pressed on a black background. 
These are now in the British Museum. Mary was a friend of the royals, who bought her a house. 

In short, Mary Delany had a wealthy start, mixed in high circles and her crafts are in the British 
Museum. In contrast… 

Mary Bryant was born in 1765 in Ladock but moved to Fowey with her family as her father was a 
seaman. At 17, Mary moved to Plymouth with a friend to find work but this didn’t work out. 
They ended up robbing a lady and were caught. Mary sentence was initially execution, but this 
was commuted to transportation. Whilst in prison Mary became pregnant.  By 1787,  America 
was independent, so Mary was sent to a new and virtually unknown place called Australia. Even 
the Captain of the ship didn’t know where he was going but was promised that if he captained 
the ship he would become Governor General of Australia. During the 8-month voyage, Mary 
gave birth on the ship to a daughter called Charlotte and met a fellow- convict called William.  
Continued on next page… 
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Recycling     Charity project 

… continued from previous page. 

The new Governor General declared that convicts could marry other convicts, and Mary needed 
a man and a father for Charlotte, so married William. William continued his criminal ways and  
took more fish than his allowance, for which he was flogged almost to death. Mary realised that 
she had to do something for herself & her daughter. A 2nd convict ship arrived but the men on 
the ship were worse than the ones she already knew! Mary stayed with William, and they joined 
forces with others to look for a better life elsewhere. Having heard of a Dutch colony in another 
area of the country, the group formulated a plan to move there, which involved William stealing 
a boat. Miraculously, the group made it to the colony and were welcomed – a better life lay 
ahead, or so they thought. A British fleet arrived. Showing off, William became very drunk. He 
was reported to the authorities and put back on a ship to London. By this time Mary had a son as 
well as a daughter; going back to London no better off than when she left was not what she 
wanted for her children, but she had no choice. During the journey, the family became ill. By the 
time the ship reached London, William and both the children were dead. Only Mary survived. 

Mary’s story reached James Boswell who was a friend of the Home Secretary. James asked that 
Mary be pardoned as she’d lost so much, and she was. James Boswell found her lodgings and 
Mary had a better life, but once again this did not last. James met her sister and decided he liked 
her better than Mary. Mary’s mother fell ill and James saw his opportunity to be alone with 
Mary’s sister. He sent Mary back to Falmouth to care for her sick mother. Whilst Mary was in 
Falmouth James sent her money, but when he died the money stopped.  Mary Bryant’s story 
ends there; we know nothing more about her. 

Did the two Mary’s meet?  No one knows but there is an extraordinary link: While on the convict 
ship, Mary Bryant sewed scraps of material together to create ‘The Rajah Quilt.’ Some of the 
scraps of material feature the designs of Mary Delaney’s paper flowers. 

Next meeting: Our first outdoor visit of the year! Monday 3rd April 7:30pm 

Location: A garden at Derrydown, Sparkwell. Entry: £5, Tea: £4. Car share: £3 

Meet at St Ive Park car park at 6:15pm – PL14 3LZ 

We are a friendly bunch who would love to have new members.  Feel free to come along to the 
visit with no obligation to join – we’d be pleased to welcome you. 
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Pensilva W.I March report. 
Who would have thought that Cornwall would have its own elite secret army! Well  
Adrian Wilton came along to our meeting to tell us all about it. During the 2nd 
World War Churchill and the government of the time realised the that the German 
army was drawing nearer to Great Britain and something had to be done to 
protect the country against an invasion, so an elite secret army of ordinary men 
from the Home Guard was formed. These men were picked for their knowledge of 
the local area. In 2000 Adrian had a call from Owen Harvey and was told that his 
father had been one of these men. About 7 or 8 men formed each unit and were 
sent to a secret location, Coleshill a stately home in Oxfordshire. Here they were 
taught the latest techniques in guerrilla fighting, given the latest weapons and 
trained to use explosives and assassination techniques. They also signed the 
secrets act and were told that if they were caught by the Germans they would be 
tortured and killed, so all were aware of what they had signed up to.                                                        
Underground shelters were dug in several local locations, Morvel Wood and 
Roseland Quarry being two of them. These were equipped with food, beds etc. 
Adrian was warmly thanked by Verna for his fascinating talk. 
March was the AGM and we welcomed county adviser Jane Mills to the meeting. 
She gave us an update on County activities for the coming months. Verna Dawe 
was unanimously voted on for president again. Alison Willis secretary and Jenny 
Rendle treasurer were elected, along with a full committee of 10.                            
Cups & prizes were presented to competition winners with most points in the year.  
Flower of the month: 1st Cherry Woodhouse, 2nd Sue Hill, 3rd Irene Elliot.                                                  
Competitions: 1st Alison Willis, 2nd Jenny Rendle, 3rd Sue Hill.                                               
March winners. Flower of the month: 1st Cherry Woodhouse. 2nd Sue Turpin, 3rd 
Mary Yates. Competition, A war time artifact: 1st Sue Hill, 2nd Irene Elliott, 3rd Verna 
Dawe. Six birthday girls this month and all were presented with cards and posies.                           
Diary dates. 18th April: What’s in my Trolly for Spring. Cookery demonstrations at 
Coads Green Village Hall.  14th May: Lunch at St Mellion. 17th May: Prideaux Place 
and Padstow.                                                                                                                            
April meeting. Wednesday 8th April.7.15pm. Millennium House.                             

The speaker will be Ann Hughes. She will play and tell us all about the Harp.                 

200 CLUB Draw Results for February 2023 

  
 

Thank you 
 

1st No. 127 
Mr M Thomas 

2nd No. 74 
Mrs A Robinson 

3rd No. 166 
Mrs S Rowe 
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Liskeard Repair Café - “If you can carry it,  

we’ll do our best to mend it!”. 

What is a Repair Café? 

We are a friendly group of volunteers, with repair skills in all kinds of fields, who 
come together once a month to help people make repairs to a variety of items, 
including clothes, furniture, electrical equipment and appliances, bicycles, 
crockery, toys, etc., etc.  Also, if you like, you can sit with our repairers and learn 
new skills or simply get some expert advice. Alternatively, you can spend time 
chatting with others whilst enjoying a free tea or coffee and cake. 

We are part of a nationwide network of Repair Cafes whose aim it is to create a 
more sustainable future and avoid the unnecessary disposal of items that with a 
simple repair will give them a new lease of life. But most of all, the Repair Café is a 
place for people to come together and see how easy and how much fun it is to 
repair things. 

Repairs are free, however any donations are gratefully received to help maintain 
the ongoing costs of running the Repair Café. 

Where and when can you find us? 

We meet on the 2nd Saturday of each month from 1pm – 
4pm at the Liskerrett Community Centre, Varley Lane, 
Liskeard, PL14 4AP. There is a small amount of disabled 
parking at the Centre and plenty of other parking at The 
Cattle Market pay & display car park adjacent to the Centre. 

More Information 

You can find out more about us and updates before each 
Repair Café of what skills are likely to be available on the 
day on our FaceBook Page, just search for Liskeard Repair Café.  

Want to volunteer? 

There is always room for more volunteer repairers. If you would like to join us 
either drop into one of our sessions, send us a message via our FaceBook Page or 
email liskeardrepaircafe@outlook.com 

Dates of the next few Repair Cafés 2023 – All from 1pm – 4pm 

Saturday 15th April (3rd Saturday due to Easter) 

Saturday 13th May Saturday 10th June Saturday 8th July 

We look forward to seeing you. 
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Our Foodbank needs you! 

In 2021 the local Foodbank helped 2789 people; in 

2022 this number leaped to 4124.  

All of us are only too familiar with the energy crisis and the escalating cost of 

living, particularly the cost of food. And this is reflected dramatically in the 

amount of work done at the Foodbank these days. Over a thousand people 

were helped during last December alone. Christmas is often a difficult time 

financially, of course, but last Christmas over three times more people were 

helped than in December 2021.  

Last year, Liskeard & Looe Foodbank moved from its site at Barras Place in 

Liskeard to new premises. It needed more space to cope with the increasing 

demand and now has two sites: Client Services, at 21 Dean Street (at the 

back of the Westbourne car park, on the right of the Co-op); and a 

warehouse, at Unit 2 Trevecca Industrial Estate (off Culverland Road). 

We are immensely grateful to all of you whose generosity has allowed the 

Foodbank to keep up with this rapid growth in local need, in the face of an 

economic crisis which affects almost all of us……. Now we need your time! 

We especially need volunteers for: 

The warehouse (on Tuesdays and Thursdays); 

Van drivers (deliverers work in pairs). 

Church liaison. 

Social media and website (updating etc.) 

Admin (familiar with Word and Excel); 

PR & Communications (e.g. giving talks to groups etc.) 

Fundraising (e.g. organising events etc.). 

If you have a few hours a week to spare, would like to help with this vital 

community service and can see yourself in one of these roles, please call 

Liskeard & Looe Foodbank at 07512 011452; or email 

liskeard.foodbank@gmail.com.  

Thank you, St. Ive Parish! 

mailto:liskeard.foodbank@gmail.com
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Parish Lift Share 

After our article in the November Pump one local resident got in touch to tell 

us about Liftshare. He says; 

"I joined Liftshare. All I had to do was enter my journeys and travel times, 

which resulted in one "Buddi", who lived in Callington - we both worked in 

Torpoint. If I had still been working in Plymouth, there were many possible 

solutions. We used to meet at St Ive, and on a good week, we both were 

driving twice a week, saving two journeys each or 90 miles a week. My Buddi 

only worked half a day on Friday, so there were only four days available to 

share. If one of us had to use a car during the day, we did the driving. It 

saved an absolute fortune. The beauty of Liftshare is that you can choose 

whether to accept or decline a Buddi. This can be used for infrequent or 

regular journeys, even going shopping, and if individuals do not have 

computer access, there are options at Millennium House." 

Information about Liftshare can be found here: https://liftshare.com/uk 

We have also had 2 people step forward to say they are willing to offer lifts: 

One is offering lifts to Liskeard from Pensilva every weekday morning to 

get  a 6.22am train. Returning after 5pm.  

The second person is based in St Ive and is willing to car share on an ad hoc 

basis, e.g. trips to Callington/Tesco, Liskeard, etc. 

If you are interested in carsharing please email posicrp@gmail.com or 

message us on Facebook at posicrp.  

How to get involved:  

If you would like to be part of the Together Project and /or the Resilence 

Project, in any way, big or small, please contact: posicrp@gmail.com or 

phone 07768 130520. 

Follow Us:  Intagram: togetherproject2022 

    Facebook: The Together Project 

https://liftshare.com/uk
mailto:posicrp@gmail.com
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Badminton at Millennium House 

Come and join our relaxed and friendly group. 

Mon & Tue 7:30 - 9:30pm 

For further info phone Nigel or Carol on 01579 363594 or 07885 798370 

Millennium House Community Transport 

Do you require transport to and from the doctor’s or hospital? 

Our Parish has a number of volunteer drivers who have agreed to 

continue to help those who do not have transport, by using their own 

vehicles to help those in need. 

Millennium House Community Transport’s aim is to connect local 

communities and reduce social isolation. 

If you would like to volunteer as a driver, or if you require transport to 

hospital, doctor’s or vaccination, and have mobility issues, or are 

unable to drive to your appointment: please contact Marlene on 

01579 362919 or 07896 994947 and we will endeavour to help. 
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Unity Methodist Church St Ive with Bealbury and Blunts 

Meetings at St Ive Village Hall unless stated otherwise 

Services for April 2023 

Sun 2nd Apr. 10.30 am 
(Palm Sunday) Rev Jonathan Budd with 
Communion. 

Fri 7th Apr. 
10.30am 

11.00am 

10:30am Walk of witness from Church to VH. 

(Good Friday) at VH. United Good Friday Service.  

Sun 16th Apr. 
11.15am 

6.00pm 

(Easter Day) United Service at St Ive Parish Church 

United Greenshoots at Bealbury 

Sun 23rd Apr. 10.30am Prof Noel Morgan 

Sun 30th Apr. 11am United Service at Pensilva 
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Struggling with Sight Loss? 
iSight Cornwall offers practical help to people living  

with sight loss in Cornwall including: 

Low Vision: Advice for low vision aids 
 Assistive Technology: Advice on products 

Benefits Advice: Assistance to claim entitlements 
Equipment Demonstration: Advice on gadgets 

Social Clubs & Activities: Links to clubs & activities in the county 
For more details Telephone 01872 261110 or visit 

www.isightcornwall.org.uk  

PENSILVA VILLAGE HALL 

We are now open and back in 
business! 

Anyone wishing to book the hall for  

meetings, birthday parties or fundraisers, 

please contact Peter or Jackie 

Browning on 01579 363212 or email 

peterpensilva@gmail.com  

Please note that as well as hall rent there is a coin meter for 

 MOBILE LIBRARY 

The County Mobile Library  visits our 
area every four weeks, always on a 
Friday. You can now browse the 
shelves again, but you can still pre-
order books if you prefer.  

Next visits: It looks like no visit In April 
due to Easter. (Editor).. 

Stops at The Victoria Inn, Pensilva from 
10.25 to 10.45am; and Quethiock bus stop from 11.00 to 11.25am. 
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All Being Well 
We are still open for three mornings a week. A maximum of six  

members can now attend at one time. 
Opening hours: 

Monday, Wednesday and Saturday, 9am to 1pm. 
Maximum six members at a time for each of three slots within 
each session: 9:00 to 10:20, 10:20 to 11:40 and 11:40 to 13:00 

Prior booking is essential 
To book yourself in or for any enquiries, call in at the gym or telephone on 

01579 363890, during the opening hours listed above.  

22 years working in our local community to improve 
health, fitness and well being. 

Ever tried… 

Ladies Walking Netball? 

Come along to Millennium House, Pensilva 

 

Thursdays 

4.00pm - 5.00pm 

 

£2 per session 

 

 

For further info contact rosemaryfarley@gmail.com 

or Tel. No.  01579 384810 



33 



34 

EVERY FRIDAY 5.00-7.00PM 
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Ads are free for items up to £50. £5 charge for items over £50. 
Please leave a note at Millennium House reception, ring the Parish 
Office on 01579 363096,  or email parishpump@btconnect.com.  

*** Please let us know when your item has sold *** 

Axminster 2 speed forward and reverse 
drill, in GWO £10 and a Power Planer 
PPL800 - 800W in GWO requires a new 
blade £10 or £15 for the two items.  

2 Empty Dewalt Tool Cases, 1 general 
tool box with free Dewalt cordless drill no 
battery. £30. 

10 wooden moulding planes Usable 
cond. 1 wooden spirit level & scribe. £50.  

Six coils of industrial steel cable now 
surplus to requirements £35 the lot.  

New 12’x3’1” good quality hard vinyl 
flooring, light/med brown wood effect £15. 

01579 384658 (Safe Distancing  if reqd.) 

Ladies Rocketdog wedge flipflops black 
with red and mixed colour beads on 
material,size 5.still in box as new paid £10. 

Upton Cross/Minions area 

07368 528398. 

Car roof box. Opens both sides. Only 
used once. Full instr’s. L 2300mm W 
820mm H 360mm. £50. 01579 362217. 

Four motor biker jackets at £10 each 
1. Red/Black, Frank Thomas, Size 44. 
2. Black leather, ladies, Size 12-14. 
3. Black leather, Size medium. 
4. Black/Red, Size XL. 

All in good condition 
01579 346986. 

Two-seater sofa, Only 6 months old. 
Greyish in colour. £150. 

01579 347403 or 07890 365598 

Please let us know when 
your items have sold. 

Addis Rattan 50 litre Laundry Basket in 
Charcoal. Only 6 months old. New and 
unused. £10.  01579 363565. 

Kirsty exercise bike. £50 o.n.o (in aid of 
charity). Can deliver in Pensilva area. 

01579 363833 

Winter Warm down flow fan heater. 
Model WWDF20. £18. 
Epson Stylist printer. Model SX130. £12. 

01579 347403. 
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ADVERTISING SECTION 
TO OUR ADVERTISERS:  Firstly, thank you for advertising in the St Ive Parish 
Pump. Your support enables us to provide a much-valued monthly newsletter to 
our parishioners, while also giving businesses in our area affordable access to a 
sizeable local market of grateful consumers. 

New advertisers are asked to pay in advance. Advertisers who are behind with 
their payments will have their adverts removed from subsequent editions until 
payments are brought up to date.  

Advertising prices:   Net of VAT     Including VAT 

   1 month  12 months  1 month  12 months 

Quarter Page: £ 8.33  £83.33   £10.00  £100.00 

Half Page:  £ 16.67  £167.67   £20.00  £200.00 

Full Page:  £ 27.50  £275.00   £33.00  £330.00 

Thank you, once again, for advertising in our newsletter. We hope that you will 
continue to do so, and we wish you every success with your business. 

ADVERTISE HERE! 

This box for just £20 per month incl. VAT (£16.67 Net) 

2 MONTHS FREE for a 12 month order. 

i.e. £16.67 per month incl VAT for 12 months (£13.89 net) 

See the full tariff on page 3 

One thousand copies per month distributed free of 

charge to households in the Parish of St Ive.  
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MICHAEL HOSKINS 

ALL ASPECTS OF DECORATING, INSIDE OR OUT 

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE 

STONEWORK A SPECIALITY 

FIREPLACES AND STONE WALLS 

PATIOS AND DECKING 

REASONABLE RATES 

PHONE MIKE ON 07715 521044 
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New, High-Quality, Local 

Decorating Service 

EDEN SERVICES 

Interior / exterior decorating, including spraying 

All work fully insured and guaranteed 

References available 

High quality work at sensible prices 

Over 25 years experience 

Call Julian for a free, no obligation quote 

Mobile 07775 515036 Office 01579 641129 

   Trystan Phillips 
Carpentry/Joinery & Property Maintenance 

35 Years’ Experience 
Fully Insured Including Public and Product Liability 

All aspects of  Carpentry undertaken including: 

Bespoke Carpentry & Joinery , Kitchen Installations, Doors, Partitions, 

Skirtings, Architraves, Shelving, Timber Floors renewed & repaired, 

Laminate Floors fitted, Timber Windows repaired including ‘Sliding Sash’. 

Plus General Property Maintenance, including Painting/Tiling & much more! 

07397 153792 trystanphillipscarpentry@gmail.com  01579 363150 

Debbie’s Care Services 

Tel. 0777 948 3230 

Hello, my name is Debbie. I am a 

local lady who has been working in 

the community for over 30 years. 

I provide the following services 

and more! 

• Assisting bathing / showering 

• Preparation of meals 

• Cleaning / Shopping / Ironing 

• Companionship / Friendship 

and emotional support 

• Assisting with mobility 

• Day, Evening and Night Care 
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ADVERTISE  

HERE! 

This box for just £33 per month including VAT 

(£27.50 net of VAT). 

2 MONTHS FREE for a 12 month order. 

i.e. £27.50 per month incl VAT, for 12 months 

(£22.92 net of VAT) 

See the full tariff on page 3 

One thousand copies per month 

distributed free of charge to 

households in the Parish of St Ive.  
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Top quality carpet, upholstery & hard floor 
cleaning services based in Callington 

Long-established cleaning professional 

Domestic & commercial  

NCCA qualified & member 

Steam cleaning & dry carpet cleaning 

Tile & grout + natural stone clean & seal 

 Vinyl & LVT including Amtico & Karndean 

Call 0800 3893393 or 07905 188459 
Or email nevil_fresh@msn.com 

Find us online: 
fresh_prop.co.uk 

Dry Stone Walls 

Cobblestoning 

Stone faced walls 

Hedgelaying/steeping 

Land management 

All aspects of Landscaping 

Mobile: 07539 296799 or  

Email: info@just-in-stone.co.uk 

TRADITIONAL 

STONE 

SERVICES 

CLASSIC & TIMELESS 

STONE MASONRY 

AND LETTERING 

MEMORIAL CLEANING 

COMMISSIONS TAKEN 

01579 363693 

OR 

07507 782282 
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SEASONED LOGS 

MIXED LOAD 

or 

HARDWOOD 

Tel. Jonathan 

Mobile 07966 070725 

or 

01579 363157 
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NICOLA GREENE 
BSc (hons) Podiatry McHs 

 
HPC Registered Chiropodist/Podiatrist 

 

Home Visit Practice treating all 
your foot care needs: 

 

● Nail Cutting 
● Corns and Calluses 
● Thickened Nails 
● Dry Cracked Skin 
● Verrucae 
● Foot Pain 
● Diabetic Foot Assessments 
• Wound Care 
 

       T: 01579 590027 
  M:  07786164205   

E:  nicki_greene@yahoo.com 

Matt’s Windows 

Repair of Windows, Doors 

& Glass Unit Replacement 

Making draughty windows great again! 

T: 01579 641228 

M: 07533 387368 

PENROSS 

Rosecraddoc Lodge Holiday Bungalows 

(Between Pensilva & Liskeard)

Perfect for family & friends coming to visit! 

Sleeps 4 

Sorry no pets or smoking 

Tel: Julie 01579 362221 

Email: penhargetfarm@gmail.com  



44 



45 

J. J. Child 
Plumbing and heating engineer. 

Oil appliance service, repair and breakdowns. 

Over 30 years experience 

Call John: 01579 362336 or 07837 921086 

 

 
 

C11324 

Heel 2 Toe Footcare 
Tired Aching feet. 

Corns, Hard skin, Verruca. 

 Fungal infected toe nails, or 
toe nails require cutting. 

Diabetic feet also treated and 
regularly checked. 

I can help to keep your feet 
looking and feeling good. 

I am a trained Foot Health 
Practitioner to Diploma Level, fully 

insured & DBS checked. 

I can do home visits via an 
appointment. 

 Call Penny: 07746 926146 for 
further information. Please note 

new number  May 2021. 
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Also any upvc cleaned 

i.e. fascias, gutters, etc. 

gutters cleared & unblocked 

Please phone Rob 

07709 053464 

Fencing    Patios 
Paths & Steps 
Turf & Astro turf 
Driveways    Rendering 
Retaining walls  Decking 
Digger work 
Footings & foundations 

And more 
Free no obligation quotes 

Call Rob on: 
07518246666 or 
 01579 641802 

Debbie Hicks - Counselling 
and Psychotherapy 

Caring, confidential counselling for all. 

I work in a therapeutic relationship to 

help you understand yourself better. 

I offer a warm, approachable, relaxed 

environment for you to untangle your 

thoughts and emotions. 

www.debbiehickscounselling.co.uk   

Email: debbiehicks10@gmail.com 

07851 133782 

More info on my 

website or  by 

contacting me.  



47 

 

Avalennek, Caradon Town, 
Upton Cross, Liskeard 

Cornwall PL14 5AR 
Telephone 01579 363598 

Mobile 07901 538132 
chrisrounsevell@tiscali.co.uk 

 

HOG ROAST EQUIPMENT HIRE 
AND MEAT SUPPLY 

 
Hog Roasts For Those Special Occasions 

Self Catering or Hassle Free Service 
Everything done to your special requirements 

 

CHRIS ROUNSEVELL 
TRADITIONAL BUTCHER 
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OPEN FOR RETAIL, TRADE & COMMERCIAL ENQUIRIES 

Come and visit our recently updated                                    
Tile & Bathroom showroom in PENSILVA 

We offer a generous discount to all Pump Readers 

Pensilva Showroom 
Open   Mon - Fri      8.30am -  5pm 
             Saturday      9.00am -  1pm 

Unit 24 Pensilva Ind Est, St Ive Road, Cornwall PL14 5RE   01579 362264 

Tiles & Mosaics for:  
Bathrooms & Kitchens  Living Areas    Conservatories  

Patios & External Areas  Wet Rooms & Spas  Swimming Pools   
& All Commercial Applications 
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Mon-Sat. 7:00 AM. - 9:30 PM. 
Sunday   8.00 AM. - 9:30 PM. 



51 



52 

Saint Ive Parish tree-planting survey 
Please let us know about any trees that you plant within the 

Parish. We will include them in our own survey and we will 

notify the Forest for Cornwall on your behalf, if appropriate. 

email posicrp@gmail.com or message us on Facebook 

www.facebook.com/posicrp or phone 01579 364016. 

Pictures very welcome. 

Pensilva & St Ive 
Post Office Service 

Pensilva: Through the coffee shop on the 1st floor of Millennium House 

Tuesdays:   9am to 1pm. 

Wednesdays:  9am to 12 noon. 

Fridays:   9am to 12 noon 

St Ive:  At St Ive Village Hall  

Wednesdays:  10:30 to 11:30am 

The Millennium House 
coffee shop is also open on 
these mornings. 

Coincides with the St Ive 
Village Hall Coffee Morning 


